
Note to self, six post it size lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs. This is 
Note to self a series of mini lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs to their 
former present and future selves. Grab your sticky notes and listen up. I'm Hailey 
Thomas, business and mindset coach for first generation entrepreneurs.

And I'm Nicola Brown, CEO of Kokoro, a personalized care ecosystem, advancing whole 
person care by providing biofeedback tech solutions. Our goal is to provide tangible
resources for entrepreneurs that you jot down on a sticky note and tap into in 10 
minutes or less. Let's get into it.

Last time, we talked about confidence, regression and resilience. The holidays is a 
high stress time of the year, no matter what you are selling, building, creating 
dreaming up, family and friends. They love you. So they're, like minds love me. But 
they're the ones that will pull up the doubt on what you've been dreaming doing and 
selling for the past year. In just a few short weeks.

Yes. And like sometimes in like an hour, like we're only at over a house for an 
hour.

Right? And in this episode, let's talk about how do you pregame holiday stress and 
family dynamics.

I love this so much. Because first of all, to your point, the end of the year is the
best time for selling anything. And then we've got the layer on top of it. If you're
not in selling mode, and you're in creation mode, it's like the end of the year, and
you get to think about the next year. And it's so like it's just such a rich time 
for entrepreneurs. And sometimes that can be rich with stress as well. And then 
we're going to layer on top of it seeing people we haven't seen in a year or six 
months, who probably don't really understand what you're working on or what the hell
you're doing all day. And it's kind of like sometimes can be like pouring cold water
on your dreams. And we've both been entrepreneurs for several years now. And so 
we've seen this pattern over and over and over again. And one of the things that can
be so stressful first of all, before you even get to Thanksgiving, Christmas holiday
party, whatever is like the expectation of what's about to happen and like the 
anxiety about what's about to happen, what's about to go down with your family. So 
if this is your first year as an entrepreneur, you out the most Yes, right? If it's 
your first year as an entrepreneur, then like, enjoy it, it's fine, no big deal. The
rest of us know what's about to go down.

Now that the expectations of family is what creates the biggest stress during the 
holiday because you show up and you're really excited. You haven't seen this person.
All year, you've corresponded a lot has happened, and insert the questions about 
what you're doing with your life.

Yes, what are you working on? Again?

What do you do again?

Why did you leave that job? How do you? How's that? How's that going?



How's it been? Since you've left your job, all that stuff?

And really, in that moment, that's your family trying to show care? Yes, but they 
don't really know how to do it. Because we don't have conversations of how best to 
support and how to add care. And so as a result, if we set clear expectations, then 
we are able to meet them in reality. But instead what happens in the holiday is that
we set expectations of how we think it's gonna go. And then we show up and we leave 
it for chance. Hmm, ah,

that's an excellent point. I don't usually think about it like that. I usually think
about it in my human brain and not my coach brain, but in my human brain is like, 
there's not anything I can do about it. I'm just going to show up. And of course, 
it's going to be terrible. And it's like our thoughts about it is what creates that 
reality. We also have the option to choose different thoughts and have different 
communication ahead of time. We don't have to wait until we show up and just see 
what happens. It's like the word that's like we wouldn't approach our business like 
that or any relationships. Oh,

that's create our thoughts are the stories and are layered into the emotions that 
come up. And so if we are clear about what we're thinking, and how that then ties 
into the emotions that we want to feel when we are with family, we can leave the 
holiday season grounded in gratitude. Yeah.

So what are the practical ways phase of doing this if somebody was gonna write on a 
sticky note what they need to do, to not leave Christmas gathering on at least his 
house and swear to never talk to anybody over there ever again, if they don't want 
to leave it like that,

what should they do? Step one, take stock of how much time? Can you really give this
holiday season? And I think give, because by default, we assume, Oh, it's the 
holidays, we have to be there Christmas Eve Christmas Day, or Christmas. But that 
might not be the temperature that your body is telling you right now of what you can
offer. So take stock of you on what's on offer this holiday season with regards to 
time and commitment would be the first step.

I love that. And again, this goes back to boundaries and having clear communication 
and doing so with love. My husband has a gigantic family. And I'm like, hey, guess 
what? Pick two, we get to gatherings. You won't want a one on one around 
Thanksgiving when around Christmas. Great. We will not be at the other 16. Love you 
all so much yet.

Exactly. Because outside of that you are more tired in the holiday season, which is 
also a time if we're talking seasonally for the year. Yeah, all the time, that 
nature tells us be slowed down, not speed up. No thinking and integrating that. 
That's that to calibrating to nature and saying, How do I slow down and spend time 
with family that works for me?

And honors the commitments and you're not even commitments in your business? Because
everything is editable? Right? Like nothing is like well, I said we would not we 
don't play that over here. So it's very much like, what do I have capacity for? What



are the priorities? How to I get what I need? And the people I love get what they 
need everything else? Probably not going to make it on the plate. And that's okay. 
Yeah. What's after that?

After that? It's having the conversation. A lot of times we do the first two steps, 
and we forget to actually articulate that to someone we think that they can read our
minds and telepathically just know, this year. Nicola has new boundaries. Yes. 
Right.

We have to actually tell somebody

boundaries, unspoken are uncapped. No. You have to speak the boundaries. And this is
the hard part. Yeah, like this takes courage. So I'm not seeing it like it's easy. 
Yeah, with this courage, you share this. And then mutually you co create, what the 
holiday seasons will look like for you and them?

Oh, that's definitely like a thing you can do. Together. It's not you just like 
taking in a door and be like, here's my list of what I'm doing. And then like 
piecing out like, no, no, here's what I have and what I'm available for. Let's talk 
about how we make this work.

Exactly. And it's just like anything. In business. You think about partnerships in 
that way. Spending time with your family is a partnership. It's not the nicest 
happening to you, your equal partner to the party. Yes. Oh,

yes. And there's so much about like, we wouldn't even get all the way into like the 
family dynamics part of it. But like, yeah, if you've grown up, growing up, the 
relationship was as a child, and as adults, it was not to equal parties. But now 
that you're an adult, you are an equal party to your parents, which even I'm saying 
that and my body's having like a reaction of like remembering me like, No, ma'am. 
No, you are not

in thinking that that's a regression that happens in the holidays that you can name.
When you go back home, you fall back into the role that they're familiar with you 
in. So as you navigate these boundaries, and actively Korean for this holiday 
season, know that you're changing your role. And that takes some adjustment, just 
like it's taken some adjustments to change your role from being an employee to 
becoming an entrepreneur.

Yep. So the last thing that we had mentioned before we started recording is this 
thought of intentional and grounded gratitude, right? So sometimes I think gratitude
practices get a bad rap because they can be very, like, I should be grateful for 
blank. But then we never actually connect with that gratitude because we don't 
actually give a flying flip about whatever it is we just wrote down. It just seemed 
like the right thing to write. Like, I'm grateful for my family. Not all the time. 
I'm not, so I'm not gonna put that like, right. So my last thing I will add is 
practice grounded. I will say appreciation and gratitude. and be specific, choose 
small things and choose things that you wholeheartedly actually feel gratitude and 
appreciation, not just for the things that are around you, but the things that you 
do for yourself. So like, I really appreciate myself for early September Haley who 



had the conversation with her mother in law about when we were coming. So grateful, 
so appreciative of September Haley for that, because now it's November and like, 
there's no problem. There's no problem.

Exactly. And there is a scientific basis of gratitude on how it supports your 
emotional well being. And the quote from Martha Beck that stands out to me to leave 
you with what this episode is. Gratitude is the emotional sweet spot from which we 
our best lives. Have your best holiday season. Yeah.

All right. We'll see you on the next episode.

Thank you for listening to this episode, and one year from now you can find the show
notes and all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimized comm slash podcast and 
if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brainspace
optimized.com and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations about
the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's funny, I like getting 
responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find me on 
Instagram at brainspace optimized we will see you in the next episode.


